Chairman of the IC of Russia Demands a Repeated Report on the
Death of Nurses

The Chairman of the IC of Russia has instructed M.V. Mokshin, the head of the investigative
department of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation for the Khanty-Mansiysk
Autonomous Okrug — Yugra, to re-report on the checks made and the progress of the criminal
investigation into the deaths of nurses in October and December 2021 in one of the medical
institutions.

Earlier, an appeal by an employee of the Surgut Trauma Hospital was posted in the media; she turned
to the officials of the IC of Russia with a request to unbiasedly investigate the causes and conditions
that had contributed to the death of two nurses.

The progress and results of the investigation of the criminal case were put under control by the
Chairman of the IC of Russia in the Central Office of the IC.
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